
 

Christ The King Catholic Church 
405 N. 117th Street - Seattle, WA 98133 

July 21, 2019   Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Parish Office:  206-362-1545  Fax: 206 364 8325 

    www.ckseattle.org 

 Priest Administrator: 
  Fr. Chris Hoiland 206-362-1545  
  
 Deacon: 
  Deacon Joe Sifferman  206-859-5160  
  deaconjoe@ckseattle.org  
  
 Pastoral Assistant for Administration: 
  Mary Dorn, Interim PAA  
  paa@ckseattle.org  206-859-5105  
 
   Office Manager: 
  Marti Lundberg   206-859-5105 
      mlundberg@ckseattle.org  
 
 Administrative Assistant:  
  Teresa Banderas  206-362-1545    
  parish@ckseattle.org  
   
Administrative Assistant for Hispanic Ministry:  
  Mari Cáceres   206-859-5118  
  mcaceres@ckseattle.org   
  
   School Office: 206-364-6890  
      Joanne Cecchini, Principal 
      Amy Hall, Advancement Director 206-226-5679  
  
      

    Parish Office Hours:  
Weekdays from 9am - 4pm, or by appointment 

Closed for Lunch Noon - 1pm 
 

Daily Mass: Monday – Friday at 8:40am 
Holy Days as announced. 

Reconciliation: Saturday 3:30pm – 4pm, 
or by appointment. 

 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday - 5:00pm 
Sunday - 9:00am 

Spanish - Sunday - 11:00am 
 

Marriage: 
Please contact the Parish Office at least one year 

before desired date.  Date may not be set until you 
have met with someone from the parish office. 

 

Infant Baptism:  
Please contact parish office-206-362-1545 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  
Whenever a person is seriously ill, please contact the 

Parish Office. 
 

Catholic Cemeteries serving our Parish:  
Calvary 206-522-0996; Holyrood 206-363-8404 

 
New Parishioner Registration: 

Please see parish website or contact parish office. 



 

The daily readings are available online from the US 
Conference of Catholic Bishops at www.usccb.org.   

PLEASE NOTE:  indicates an intention for the deceased 
 
Mon.  July 22 8:40 AM— Patty St. John Ingraham  
Tues. July 23 8:40 AM— Lucresio & Encarnacion Bringas  

Wed.  July 24 8:40AM — Kris Gemmill  
Thurs. July 25 8:40 AM— Abraham & Felisa Jose    
Fri. July 26 8:40 AM— Juan & Catalina Galsim   
Sat.  July 27 5:00 PM— Mercedes Perez-Monje  
Sun.  July 28 9:00 AM— Missa Pro Populo  

                              11:00 AM—Teodora Guzman Valle  

Please keep George Rubens in your prayers.  

MASS INTENTIONS 

MASS READINGS 

Fiscal Year 2019 
July 1, 2018– June 30, 2019 

Total Budget: $550,000 
 

        Collections                       Budget                     Variance 
June 19          $35,702                   $44,000                                                        $(8,298) 
YTD           $496,720                 $550,000                  $(53,280) 

 

PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

Annual Catholic Appeal 

If you have not already done so, please respond with a dona-
tion, pledge or prayer today! 

• Our total pledged so far is $55,765 

• We are at 93% of our parish goal! 
Thank you, thank you, thank you. 
 

GREENWOOD PARADE! 

Christ the King has an entry in the Greenwood Seafair  
Parade on Wednesday, July 24. We hope you will join us! All 
are welcome to participate. 
 
Parishioners, families, and friends—let’s celebrate our great 
community and have some fun!  Please note the following 
important details: 
 Strollers, scooters, bikes, and wagons are welcome! 
Consider decorating them in blue, green, and white! 

 We will hand out lollipops (in our school colors) and 
information cards about CKS. 

 Arrive early to find parking! Greenwood Ave will be 
closed from 95

th
 to 85

th
 so please plan accordingly. Best to 

arrive about 5pm to find a parking place and walk to the stag-
ing area (below). 

 We will meet by 5:30pm in the Salvation Army parking 
lot at 95

th
 and Greenwood. The parade begins at 6pm. 

 The parade route: Greenwood Avenue from N. 95
th
 to N. 

85
th
 then west to 6

th
 NW 

 The parade takes place rain or shine. Be sure to apply 
sunscreen and stay hydrated if it’s a warm night. 
  
Join us for an all-ages post-parade Christ the King gather-
ing at Bleacher’s Restaurant at 87

th
 and Greenwood 

owned by the Toupal family. Food and beverages will be 
available for purchase. 
  
If you are able, please let us know you are planning to at-
tend. This will allow us to communicate any final details or 
unexpected changes. (email ahall@ckseattle.org) 
  
We hope to see you on Wednesday, July 24!  
  

 
 
Christ the King School has limited 
openings in PreK-8th grade for next 
school year. Help us spread the 
word! Contact ahall@ckseattle.org 
to inquire or to schedule a tour.  

Sacrament of Baptism 
 

Beginning in August, Baptisms in English 
will take place on the 2nd Saturday of each 
month at 10am (except in December and 

during Lent). Baptisms in Spanish will be on 
the 4th Saturday of each month at 10am 
(except in December and during Lent). If 
there is an overflow, the 3rd Saturday will 

be added as needed. Registration for  
Baptism is required at least one month in 
advance. Please contact the parish office 

for more information or to register. 



BIBLE STUDY  

 

From the Catholic Bishops of Washington 

 

Join us for Bible Study every Tuesday from 6-7pm in 
the Fitzgerald Room! Beginning THIS Tuesday, July 

23. All are welcome! For more information, please con-
tact the Christ the King Missionaries at (425) 218-0032. 

BOB IS COMING! 
We are grateful to the hardworking committee already active-
ly planning the Bite of Broadview scheduled for September 
27-29. They are seeking chairs for several committees to join 
their team. Chairs attend the BOB planning meetings, organ-
ize volunteers, and manage any needs and services associated 
with that committee.  Please consider getting involved with 
one of these important committees.  If you are interested in 
finding out more, please contact Erik Christiansen at  
erikchristiansen206@gmail.com.  
 
1. Security Services  
2. Set-up and Tear Down  
3. Area Signage (organizing yard sign distribution/updating 
signage)  
 
 
 

Rachel’s Corner  

Hope and Healing After Abortion  
“Believe that God has a plan for your pain. Don’t allow fear, bitter-
ness, anger, depression and unforgiveness of self or others to take 
root. Get help from those who have walked the same path.”  - Tes-
timonial 
Give yourself the chance like this participant did. You 
won’t regret it. 
 

Now registering for Fall Retreats!   
August 16-18, Stanwood (English) 
October 25-27, Stanwood (Español) 
November 8-10, Seabeck (English) 
 
Call for a compassionate, confidential conversation. 
English: (206) 920-6413  
Español: (206)-450-7814    

 
Take the best summer vacation you could have by attending 
a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. 
♦ Spend quality time with the person you vowed to love for a 
lifetime. 
♦ Sign up today to renew and enrich your 
marriage on an upcoming Worldwide Mar-
riage Encounter Weekend on August 9-11, 
2019.  Apply at www.wwme.org.  For more 
information leave a message at 206-772-
2344.  Sign up today. 

For many years there has been a growing national consen-
sus that the U.S. immigration system is severely flawed and 
in need of a comprehensive overhaul. However, the contin-
ued stalemate on enacting comprehensive immigration re-
form has created a void filled by stopgap initiatives and a 
patchwork of state laws. Current mass-deportation efforts, as 
well as plans to reinforce our physical borders, are neither 
effective nor sustainable means of addressing this interna-
tional humanitarian crisis. This disappointing reality continues 
to complicate efforts of law enforcement, sow discord in our 
communities, and harm vulnerable people. 
The United States has both a right and a duty to protect our 
borders and our citizens. At the same time, our country has a 
responsibility to come to the aid of people who are fleeing 
danger and come here to build a better life for their families. 
Worsening conditions that fuel the Latin American refugee 
crisis, combined with domestic policies that disrespect the 
dignity of human beings, risk causing even greater suffering 
for those fleeing peril and threaten the domestic tranquility 
promised to Americans. 
As Catholics, we believe that each person, regardless of legal 
status, is a sister or brother in Jesus Christ. We are called to 
practice Christian charity and to protect and defend the digni-
ty of every human person, especially the poor and most vul-
nerable based on the moral natural law. We must continue to 
strive for comprehensive immigration reform that honors the 
dignity of those seeking a better life in the United States, 
while also addressing the legitimate need for safe and secure 
borders. 
For many decades, the United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops (USCCB) has been at the forefront of working for 
comprehensive immigration reform. United with all U.S. Bish-
ops, the Bishops of Washington State continue to safeguard 
and maintain the wellbeing of those entrusted to our care. We 
encourage you to join in ongoing efforts to create a just and 
safe immigration system. Please visit WACatholics.org/
immigration-support to learn what you can do to help or to 
donate to existing Catholic charitable efforts that support im-
migrant families at the border. 
 
In Christ,  
The Catholic Bishops of Washington State 
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